NEIGHBORHOOD WATCH PROGRAM

Meeting Notes
Wednesday September 7, 2011

Members Present: Tony Del Sardo, Lyle Ganucheau, Sheldon Maxwell, Gene Reddell, Roger Valdez, Bob Stockinger (prog. mgr)

Members Absent: David Kittelson, Donald Velazquez, Bill Burdick (Board Rep)

Mistletoe Market Assistance

NWP members have been asked by Mistletoe Market personnel to assist on October 1, the sale date. We will assist the Mistletoe Directors in any manner requested. To that end, the NWP has ordered yellow shirts identifying ourselves as BellaVita/NWP personnel. Midge Ganucheau has graciously offered to embroider the nine shirts she ordered online. The shirts will indicate "Neighborhood Watch" on the back and "BellaVita" on the front. Cost of each shirt will be approximately \$25., and will be paid through the NWP budget. An attendance schedule for NWP members will be established and posted under separate to NWP persons.

Stop and Speed Limit Signs

The subject of stop signs and speed signs was again addressed. Since implementation and placement of these signs is beyond the scope of the NWP, a presentation will be given to the HOA Board at its next meeting for consideration.

NWP Vehicle Identification

It was suggested a yellow light be obtained to identify the NWP vehicle when patrolling the neighborhood. Tony Del Sardo will look into obtaining a light for that purpose.

Police Presence and Legality

The presence of police and their legality to write tickets for driving violations was discussed. This subject is under investigation and when definitive answers are obtained from the Pearland Police Department they will be published for resident information.

FED-EX and UPS

The speeding of FED-EX and UPS trucks was discussed. Corporate phone numbers will be obtained for these two companies and speed violating trucks will be reported.

Contractors

Contractors continue to remain in the subdivision after 7 PM. NWP members feel this is a double-edged sword since the housing build out will occur faster the longer contractors stay on the job on a daily basis. Again, this is a subject that the NWP has no authority. Only suspicious activity of workers away from the job site could be monitored if warranted. No reports of this type have been brought to the attention of NWP members.

With no further subjects to be discussed, the meeting was adjourned at 4:00 PM.

Respectfully Submitted,

Bob Stockinger Program Manager